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Dear Parents,

This term has got off to an excellent start and the focus has very much been on the final preparations for the public
exams as well as internal exams for Years 10 and 12. With study leave not far off I wish all those in Years 11 and 13
all the very best for the coming weeks and we are very much here to support you all through the exams ahead.

One of the great pleasures of my role is to meet with the many ex-students who return to school. Last week I met
one such gentleman called Peter who at the age of 92 had travelled back to Nottingham to attend a school reunion.
He had started at the School during the second world war and, as this was the second time that I have met him
recently, it has been fascinating to hear his tales of school life which we have captured a recording of and we will
share this in the future. This lifelong association with the School is very much valued and he still very much sees
the School as ‘his school’. It is interesting to note that the current Year 7 students will be 92 in 2103 so who knows,
perhaps one of them will be written about by the Head in whatever form this newsletter takes by then!

As some of you will know I am a huge Arsenal fan and whilst this season looks as though they will not now finish
first in the premier league it has been great fun at least hoping that they would. I guess that there is a lesson in
there for all in the School – not everyone can be the best but there is a lot that can be gained by giving one’s best,
succeeding on most occasions and importantly learning from when things go wrong. Ever since I became
headmaster I have wanted to do an assembly when Arsenal won the league but sadly this is yet to happen but I will
keep hoping. I do also very much hope that Forest stay up and that County go up!

Finally, just a reminder that School will be closed on Monday for the Bank Holiday. I hope that the weather improves
and that you all enjoy the extended weekend. 

Best Wishes,
Kevin Fear



DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

You can access all the latest sports information, including
team information, on the sports website

Term Dates 2022/23

The term dates for 2022/2023 are live on our website and you
can view them here.
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Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

Please see our School Website for the most up to date
information via our online calendar here Sports Fixtures and Results

TODAY

19

28

25242322

15 16 17 18

51 2 3 4

12111098

NON-UNIFORM DAY

Y12 LAW DAY

26

BANK HOLIDAY

Y10 PARENTS
EVENING 

(IN SCHOOL)

 FIRST AS EXAM

Y11 EXAM LEAVE
 FIRST GCSE EXAM

BANK HOLIDAY

Y13 EXAM LEAVE

Y13 BALL

DOFE GOLD
WALKING AND

CANOE PRACTICE

FIRST A LEVEL
EXAM

EPQ
PRESENTATION

DAY

Y10 HOLDERNESS

DOFE GOLD FINAL
LEAVES 4PM

Y10 BIOLOGY
FIELD TRIP

LAST DAY OF HALF
TERM (ENDS 4PM)

https://www.nottinghamhighsport.co.uk/
https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/term-dates/
https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/calendar/


Head of Year 7 - Mrs Hollie Neale

YEAR GROUP UPDATES

Head of Year 8 - Dr Matthew Lakin

Head of Year 9 - Mr Simon Barr Smith 

Head of Year 10 - Mr Paul Allison

Head of Year 11-13 - Mr David Gillett

The Year 8s have made an excellent return to school this half term. The Year 8 team are impressed as ever
by their enthusiasm and determination, and it has been great to follow their many achievements in and out
of the classroom.  Cricket and the other sports have got off to an excellent start with outstanding
attendance at after school practice every week.  It has been great to see the Year group taking part in sport
together, and we are delighted that Year 8 are county athletics champions.  This term will be a busy one, and
as we turn our attention to summer exams, we will be working with the year group to help them improve their
revision plans and techniques.  We are also continuing to read ‘Once upon an Eid’, a collection of stories of
Hope and Joy by 15 Muslim voices, and the students are enjoying the extra reading time in the morning and
the chance to read aloud to the rest of the class.

It has been a relatively quiet start of term for Year 9, Students have been reviewing their interim grades from
last half term and setting meaningful targets with their tutors as they approach their exam season. To help
them prepare for this, we have used our extended form periods to go through study skills and revision tips.
These are posted on their PSHE Google Classroom. 
Students have also been enjoying their reader book, which is ‘The Inheritance Games’. Lucy M, described it
as ‘A great book with lots of mystery and unexpected twists. I really recommend it and I recommend the
rest of the series too’.
Lastly, a big well done to Isaac and Charlie M who last Sunday competed in the Junior Club U14 Hockey
Championship Finals with Beeston Hockey Club. 

As we approach the last few days with our Year 11 and 13 students we want to wish them the best of
luck with their upcoming GCSE’s and A level’s. They have worked really hard over the last two years
under often challenging circumstances with Covid and various restrictions hovering in the background. 
 As they depart for exam leave we would like to reassure them that we are still available for support over
the exam period, whether that is to help with revision techniques, stress management or just to offload
as to how exams are progressing.  We are looking forward to celebrating with them at the Year 13 Ball
on May 10th and the Year 11 prom on June 29th.  Welcome back to our Year 12 students who have
impressed us with their mature approach to their end of year exams.  Feedback and support will be
available next week from all staff to help individuals move forward with their A level studies.

Year 7 have come back as enthusiastic as ever after the Easter break. It has been lovely to hear how much
those who went on the Languages trip enjoyed it. This Monday we had Paula and Jeff in from Equate, who
work with many young people across Nottingham City and Nottinghamshire County. They spoke to Year 7
about Healthy and Unhealthy Relationships. This was a very informative session and Mrs Andrews and I were
very impressed by how much Year 7 engaged with the session and made excellent contributions to the
session. The upcoming topics for the rest of PSHE lessons this term were sent home last week.
This term is a busy one with many of the students being involved in the summer sports programme including
Cricket, Tennis and Athletics and it has been excellent to hear of so many of them attending pre-season, after
school training and fixtures. Hopefully the weather picks up so that they can enjoy the summer sports in the
sunshine! 
In the coming weeks, you will receive further information about the End of Year exams for Year 7 as well as
their upcoming residential to Mount Cook Adventure Centre which is at the end of exam week (Friday 9th –
Saturday 10th June). 

It has been an exceptionally busy start to the summer term for Year 10. They have returned and completed
their end of year examinations in all subjects. These are the first steps to completing year one of their GCSEs.
The day was carefully split between examinations and study periods, which allowed the students to have
additional revision time and rest periods. The students have now returned to normal lessons and co -
curricular activities which will be a nice break from examinations and revision. 
All year 10 students will also study a new rotation of lesson during PSHE. The topic this term will focus on
‘Current Trends’ which covers topics such as, Immigration, Escalation of Hate and Pornography. The students
will complete workbooks and complete assessments at the end of each topic.

https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/e-newsletters/
https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/e-newsletters/
https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/e-newsletters/


YEAR 7 TRIP TO FRANCE AND GERMANY 
STUDENT ARTICLE


we went on a cable car ride through the black forest
and loved the nature walk despite the cold.

Day 6:

Day 7:
This was probably the best day ever as we went to
Europa Park which had the best rides and
rollercoasters EVER. The park had different sections
named after different European countries and we felt
that we were in the heart of Europe. Our favourite
ride was Blue Fire which did a full loop the loop.

Day 8: HOMETIME!
On the way home, we had breakfast in Luxembourg
and lunch in Belgium and arrived at Notts High
School at midnight! We were very tired but had
learned a lot about Europe and had had an amazing
time with our friends, creating memories which will
last forever.

By Aanya, Dimithi, Inaya and Sabeen

FEATURE ARTICLE

Friday 31st March 2023 - Thursday 6th April 2023

Days 1 & 2:
At 10pm, we all gathered in the school yard (47
students from Year 7)! We departed on a marathon
bus journey to our destination, which was the
beautiful city of Strasbourg, and arrived 20 hours
later. The bus journey was quite long and loud but
very much worth it when we arrived!

Day 3:
We spent the day discovering the splendours of
Strasbourg. Our first stop was the amazing
cathedral! We particularly liked the money pit and the
glass windows. After that, we went on a boat ride on
the Bateaux Mouches in which we discovered the
history of the city. In the evening, we went to a
restaurant where we tried tarte flambée, a traditional
Alsatian dish, but on the way there, we were caught
in a downpour!

Day 4:
We spent a day with the monkeys and the birds! The
most amusing part of the day was Mr Beattie’s
reaction to the very large birds and the monkeys
being so close (we were quite worried about him
although it was very entertaining!). And, some of us
had the opportunity for birds to walk all over us!

Day 5:
We crossed the border to Germany and explored the
city of Freiburg. We loved the colourful houses and
the streams running through the streets. After that, 

We went to see the largest
waterfall in Germany and
then went into the Black
Forest museum which told
the story of the people of the
region and their special
cuckoo clocks. We also had
the opportunity to buy some
but most of us had spent our
money on sweets. When we
returned, we went bowling
and although Sabeen was a
master, most of us needed
more practice.
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Lost Property
Each term we have lots of property that is
lost at School and held at Student Services
within our lost property store. If you are
missing an item, please contact us by email
studentservices@nottinghamhigh.co.uk or
by phone 0115 845 2235.

Our lost property store is cleared out at the
end of each half term. Unclaimed property is
donated to charitable causes internally and
externally of the School.

Please help us return items that are lost by
writing names on all property brought in to
School; water bottles, lunch boxes, uniform,
sports clothing, footwear, school bags,
sports bags, coats, hats, electronic devices
and accessories. Please also install tracking
software on electronic devices to help locate
these valuable items when they get lost.

The Waverley

Term Dates for 2024/25 Academic Year are now
live on our website.

Inter-Regional Rowing Championships
On 22nd April, Anja represented the East Midlands
at the Junior Inter-Regional Rowing
Championships, a national competition where the
best rowers from 12 different regions, come
together and compete against each other. Anja
raced in a double scull and her boat came 3rd in
her event, securing her the bronze medal.

Keep up to date with The Waverley (Infant and
Junior School Newsletter) here.

Phoebe F (Y11) is also having a great season,
rowing both in J16 events (her age group) and then
rowing up in a J18 crew for some events.

Last saturday she also competed alongside Anja in
the Junior Inter regional regatta (a J16 event)
representing the East Midlands in a pair. She and
her pairs partner rowed brilliantly winning their heat
and gaining a Bronze medal in the final. On monday
she is back in her J18 quad crew competing at
Dorney Lake at the National Junior Sculling regatta.

Rowing Success

mailto:studentservices@nottinghamhigh.co.uk
https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/term-dates/
https://nottinghamhigh.co.uk/e-newsletters/


SCHOOL NEWS

This year we have had a record crop of
entries for the Warwick group Biology essay
competition. Students worked hard on these
during the Spring term and the start of the
Easter holidays, producing essays on a very
wide range of topics. It was a very hard job
to decide which two student entries would
go through to the final, where they will be
judged by the Heads of Biology of the
Warwick group schools, at their annual
meeting. The identity of our school winners
remains a secret at the moment, until final
judging is completed, but I will update the
Merle with further news when we hear the
results. Fingers crossed for our candidates.

Congratulations to the following Senior School
string players who performed in the Teatime
Concert this week: - Alex B, Sam H, Lana P, Sophie
B, Hattie S, Mahi M, Koji W, Sannibh G, Evan A-Y,
Will L, Adam C and Coy Z

It was lovely to hear you perform alongside pupils
from the Junior School, and there was a huge
range of repertoire for the audience to enjoy. The
standard of performance was extremely high –
well done.

The Final Teatime Concert is open to all students
who have not yet performed in a Teatime Concert
this year. It takes place on the 21st June at 5pm in
the Recital Hall.

Our Summer Festival takes place on Thursday 6th
July and promises to be a wonderful musical
celebration to mark the end of the school year.
Booking information will be shared with parents
very soon.
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Warwick Group Biology Essay
Competition

Music Notes

Book Donation
We have a number of books that we are
looking to donate to a group/organization in
need. For more information, please get in
touch with Student Services by emailing:
studentservices@nottinghamhigh.co.uk
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Community Choir Invitation
Founder's Day Service

The Music Department invites you to perform as part of a massed choir in our annual Founders
Day Service on Saturday 17th June. This takes place in St. Mary’s Church, Lace Market, starting
at 11am. The dress code is smart.

No singing experience required! If you fancy having a go but haven’t sung in a choir before or for
a while, please do come along.

The main anthem is ‘Gloria’, by John Rutter which you can listen to here and and here is a link to
a pdf of the music.

This recording also has the score (albeit a little faster than we’ll be performing it!) which you can
find here and there are also practice versions on YouTube for each voice part that you would
easily be able to find. Here is an example.

There are other congregational hymns and the choir will be performing one of the verses of the
school song on their own. I will run rehearsals on the following dates: -

Wednesday 24th May: 4.15 – 5.30pm in the Recital Hall
Wednesday 7th June: 4.15 – 5.30pm in the Recital Hall
Thursday 15th June: 4.15 – 5.30pm in the Recital Hall
Friday 16th June: 2 – 3.30pm in the Recital Hall (this will also involve students and
instrumentalists)
Saturday 17th June: 9am at St. Mary’s Church

I will provide everyone with a service booklet containing all the scores at the rehearsals. I’m not
expecting everyone to be able to attend every rehearsal, but have aimed at offering more
rehearsals than needed across different days to try and suit people’s other commitments. The
rehearsal on the day itself will purely be a run-through. 

I would be grateful if you could fill in this form if you are planning to sing.

If you have any questions, please get in touch. I do hope you can join us: it would be fantastic to
have as many people as possible joining our massed community choir, and I know the students
enjoyed singing with the Community Choir in the Carol Service in December.

Best wishes,
Emma Soulsby, Director of Music
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uaYkpoOC3S4&t=159s
https://noty.propovednik.com/Public/_%D0%A0%D0%B0%D0%B7%D0%BD%D0%BE%D0%B5/%D0%9A%D0%BE%D0%BB%D1%8F%D0%B4%D0%BA%D0%B8-%D1%80%D0%B0%D0%B7%D0%BD%D1%8B%D0%B5/_x-mas-Rutter/Rutter-Gloria.PDF
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=QkflqaES11w
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=sLPrUXFEgEY
https://forms.gle/h5WkW19viQqcNn3Y9


SCHOOL NEWS
On Saturday 23rd April we held the Class of 1945-
1955 Reunion, welcoming over 20 Old
Nottinghamians back to Nottingham High School.

Many of them left the School over 70 years ago
and studied here during the war years. The oldest
member of the group was 96!

Many travelled great distances (including a 92 year
old who travelled from Edinburgh) to be with us
and to share this joyous occasion.

It was a privilege to hear their memories and
stories of their time with us and to feel the warmth
they had for each other and for the School.
Take a look at the full album of photos here. 
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News from the Development Office

The Year 13/Class of 2023 Leavers’
BBQ will take place on Friday 23rd June
2023. 

It is a lovely opportunity to say goodbye
to the Year 13s and their parents. 

We will have a BBQ and drinks on the
Front Lawns (Senior Dining Hall – wet
weather location). 

Please can you email the Development
Office at
development@nottinghamhigh.co.uk to
let them know if you are attending so
they can organise catering.

The event will start at 5pm and will end
at 7pm. 

We look forward to seeing you there. 

Invitation - Class of 2023 Leaver's BBQ

Two of the 10X Teams made it through to the
finals. Splendid Six were nominated in two
categories, Best OVerall Business and Most
Inspiring Individuals. TMLS were nominated for
10X for Good.

Both teams have done extremely well to reach
the finals in a very competitive year.
Congratulations go to Team TMLS for winning
the 10X for Good Award due to their work for
earthquake relief following the Turkey and
Syrian earthquake in February.

10X Challenge Success

https://www.flickr.com/photos/nottshigh/albums/72177720307773090
https://www.flickr.com/photos/nottshigh/albums/72177720307773090
mailto:Development@nottinghamhigh.co.uk
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Three rounds of chess were played on the first day and
then a gruelling four matches were on the second day.
Games were 40 minutes with ten seconds increments
for each player. They played seven school teams during
the event. At the end of the first day the team were in
third place. By the fourth round we had moved to joint
second place. The second match on day two was our
only loss of the tournament. We moved to fifth place. By
the end of the day we had won three, drew three and lost
one match. It was a fine performance and gained them a
most creditable fourth place in the National Finals.
Each player won a medal and the School was presented
with a trophy.
First -North London Collegiate A -17.5 points
Second-St Paul’s Girl School  14.5 points.
Third -Beaumont School 12.5 points
Four- Nottingham High School 12 points

Report on U19 National Schools Girls' Chess Final 2023

Susie did exceptionally well gaining 5 points out of 7 on board one. To play in this National Final
was praise enough but to finish in fourth was highly commendable.
Full details can be found on chess-results here.

Susie W, Alexandra A and Kate H took part in the English Chess Federation National Schools Girls’
Finals 2023 held at St Catherine’s School, Bramley Surrey over the weekend of 15th/16th April.

https://chess-results.com/tnr748055.aspx?lan=1


SCHOOL NEWS

My favourite part of Ramadan is the, as I think of it
reward of Eid-al-fitr. During Eid I met some of my

cousins that I had not seen for around a year. I also
got to see my cousins who are off at uni in

different cities. After we met together at my
grandparents house all of the smaller children

played football together on the pitch behind my
grandparents house. To conclude, me and some of
my older cousins and also my aunties and uncles

watched an Asian movie called shehzada.
The first couple days of fasting were difficult

especially after the time went forward by an hour
meaning we’d break our fast one hour later.

However, as the month went on the fasting got
easier and easier as I got more used to it. The

hardest part was fasting in school where everyone
is drinking in lessons and especially at lunchtime
where you watch everyone eating in front of you.
As well as this we had to do mock exams during
this period and the fasting while trying to revise

was especially hard. – Abdullah (Year 11)

Our Muslim friends celebrated last weekend and Fatima in Year 9 sent us one of her pictures and
five words to sum up her experience: celebration, joy, thankful, worship, connection.

We loved hearing about Salman's celebrations from the weekend.
Their family is from Morocco, and they wore traditional clothes to
the mosque, ate a traditional Moroccan roast chicken, and their
sister had henna on her hands.

After waking up for Seri, which is the breakfast
Muslims have to close their fast, we read the Fajr
prayer and go back to sleep. The next morning, I

got ready for school without having breakfast and
went to school. At school, the lessons carried on
as normal for me, but at lunch, I decided to sit in

the lunch hall with my friends, even though I
couldn’t eat. After that, we had our last 2 lessons

and then it was the end of the day. At home, I went
to sleep for a bit, and then I helped prepare for

iftar. When it was time, we opened our fast with
water and dates, then had a delicious dinner to end
the day. Finally, I went to sleep quickly, so I could

wake up for sehri and school – Inaya (Year 7)
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Eid Celebrations
Eid-al-Fitr arrived last weekend for Muslims all around the world. Some had to wait patiently for the
crescent moon to be sighted after other countries declared it on Friday. Our Curiosity Corridor
made another debut with examples of Muslim art and patterns. A big thank you to Mr Shabir for
helping to organise the display with pupils from across all year groups. Pupils have been in touch
with us to tell us about their celebrations and Miss D regularly updates our Twitter Feed.

Read through some of our Student
blogs to learn more about their Eid

celebrations.



SCHOOL NEWS
GALLERY

ECF National Chess Team

ON Reunion

Y7 MFL Trip

Our Y8s becoming the  County Athletics Champions
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U12A first fixture of the cricket season

ON Dinner in Newcastle

Curiosity Corridor for Eid

Spring has Sprung



Y8 Patterdale Trip

U13 Girls came 3rd at the county netball tournament



The idea of learning whilst simultaneously using my knowledge in the workplace highly
appealed to me. This is mostly due to the real-world impact that apprentices can make.

For as long as you are passionate about the industry you have chosen as well as the
company you are working for, I don’t see why apprenticeships are stigmatised. This is

especially true for apprenticeships that help you to acquire highly valued skills and
qualifications.

  I decided to pursue a role in digital marketing which is a skill that I have developed
unknowingly during my childhood passion for digital music production. The marketing behind

my music helped me gain traction in the music industry, generating sales of my instrumentals,
globally.  

There were 3 rounds to the recruitment process for Amazon. The first stage required me to
write a cover letter and CV and subsequently take a 40-minute behavioural multiple-choice test

taken online. If I failed, the behavioural test due to inconsistencies and or inappropriate
answers then my CV and cover letter would automatically be disregarded. After passing the
first stage, I was directed to take a set of 5 pre-recorded, 1 minute video interviews. Finally,

after a few weeks of waiting to hear back, I was delighted to hear I made it to the last stage of
the recruitment process. This stage was titled an “assessment day “ which lasted from 9am to

2pm. The day consisted of 4 online meetings. The first meeting tested your logical reasoning
and communication skills when conversing with other applicants. Subsequently, I had 2, 30-

minute interviews and then finally a presentation interview. Prior to the assessment day, I had
to prepare an online presentation on a topic I was passionate about. For me that was music. 




Apprenticeships, sponsored degrees and straight to work schemes 
are fantastic opportunities for many students.  Applications are typically made outside of the
university application system, so some of our talented Year 13 students have had tough
choices about which offer to accept - university or workplace scheme!
You can read more about the variety of apprenticeships on offer on this excellent blog, or
click on the website logos (right) to do more research.  Our year 13s who have recently been
awarded various contracts with top firms tell you about their experiences below.  We hope
their stories inspire you!
Rebecca Auterson, Head of Careers

Digital
Marketing

Apprenticeship

Flying Start Degree 

Army Scholarship

April 2023

Careers
Update

I had already applied for
university, but decided
there was no harm putting
an application in for an
apprenticeship too.

Lucky I did, as I've just heard I was successful in the final round interview and can start
a degree apprenticeship in September. The opportunity is amazing - 3 years' global
work experience for a top pharma firm!  I'll be paid a salary and won't have any degree
costs as the firm pays my university fees.
The whole interview process has been online; I had to give a 10 minute presentation
on an area of science of my choosing.  There were also a number of online interviews -
it was a real challenge to watch multiple screens  while answering questions from a
panel of interviewers.

My advice is to seriously consider alternative options to university - once you start 
 investigating what's out there you might also find something that really inspires you.

Drug Design & Development
Degree Apprenticeship

Straight to Work 

This opportunity is advertised through UCAS (one of the very
few) but I only considered applying after  visiting the Open
Day at Newcastle Uni and hearing about it from students.



Once Newcastle had accepted my application I was then

eligible to apply to PwC.   The first stage was called a
Behavioural Assessment and involved lots of game-style
activities.    For example, one of the tasks required you to

blow up an online ballooon, earning 50p each time, but with
the risk it popped.  You can't really prepare for this type of

question and I don't know if I got that one right either!



I then recorded an interview and received feedback, before being invited to a virtual assessment centre day. 
 We worked in teams to work out what to do in the different situations we were given.  

In September I will head off to Newcastle University to study Accountancy and will complete each term
along with other first year undergraduates.  In my second and third year of the degree I have one term each
year working for PwC.  

I have a choice of placement location and will probably work alongside the Audit team.  In the fourth year of
the degree I spend 2 terms working at PwC and, provided they still like me, will be employed.  To date 100%
of people on the Flying Start scheme have continued to work for the firm.

There are 60 Flying Start Accountancy students at Newcastle starting with me in 2023.  There are also
opportunities for Technology degrees, but I believe everything is very competitive.  Mrs Auterson says PWC
quoted a figure of 55,000 applicants across their apprenticeship and graduate programmes a few years ago,
and the number is probably higher now.

This scholarship has given
me funding to help in year 13
and continues for the 3 years
of my degree in Archaeology.

My advice is to be yourself!  I have enjoyed CCF since Year 9 and was able to
draw on all this experience at the interview.  I now know what I'll be doing
for the next 7 years - it's a rewarding career path and who knows where I'll
end up after that.

I have been fortunate to be able to get involved in
the Events sector since I was about 10 years old.  
I love the work and although I considered going to
university, the pull of doing a practical job I really
enjoy was too great!

My first role will be at The Beach in Nottingham
and then I'm looking forward to taking advantage
of opportunities across the world.  The firm runs
events in Dubai, Qatar, Kuwait and is expanding
further in the Middle East.

I think the most important thing for anyone considering going straight into the workplace is to get
experience of the sector you want to work in.  In the workplace you need to be able to hold your
own with people much older than you who have a lot more experience.  Learning as you go along
and knowing when to ask for help are important skills.

I'm not sure where the work will take me in the longer term, but it's a really exciting sector to work in
and there are opportunities all around the world.

I applied early in Year 12 and had to pass a medical and 2 days of interviews
and activities at Westbury Army Base.  Once I have completed my degree I go
straight to Sandhurst for Officer Training.

https://amazonapprenticeships.co.uk/
https://www.pwc.co.uk/careers/early-careers/our-programmes/flying-start-degrees.html
https://jobs.army.mod.uk/regular-army/what-you-get/bursaries-scholarships/
https://careers.astrazeneca.com/laboratory-scientist-apprenticeship
https://mellorsgroup.com/
https://alanbullockcareers.com/blog/


SUPPORT AND ADVICE

cruse.org.uk

Young Minds

0808 8025544

youngminds.org.uk

01494 568900

childbereavement.org.uk

Cruse Bereavement Care

0800 1111
childline.org.uk

Samaritans

116 123
samaritans.org

Winston's Wish

08452 030405

winstonswish.org.uk

It is important that you feel able to talk about things that are
troubling you. Be kind to your fellow students always.

Child Bereavement UK  
Child Bereavement UK provides
support to families grieving the
loss of a child, and advice for
professionals working with

bereaved families.

Samaritans provides support
day or night, 365 days a year.

Whatever you're facing,
samaritans are there to listen.

ChildLine
When you lose someone, there's no
right or wrong way to feel. Everyone

experiences loss or bereavement
differently. But you don't have to
cope on your own. ChildLine are

always here for you.

Cruse promotes the wellbeing of
bereaved people and enables anyone
bereaved by death to understand their
grief and copy with their loss. Cruse

provides support and offers
information, advice, education and

training services.

Whether you want to understand
more about how you're feeling or

you want to support someone
who's struggling, Young Minds

can help.

Winston's Wish has specialist teams
available to provide emotional and

practical bereavement support
services to children and young

people up to the age of 25, their
families and those who care for them.



Easy Fundraising - Help us raise money
EasyFundraising is a brilliant platform which allows you to do your
online shopping and raise money for your favourite cause at the same
time. We currently have 74 registered users who have raised over
£1,803.70 for the Nottingham High School Bursary Fund without it
costing them a penny. The retailer makes the donation as a ‘thank you’
to you! Please sign up today!

Sponsor a Stone
Since its launch in 2017, our Sponsor a Stone campaign has raised almost
£35,000 for the School's Bursary Fund plus another £8,000 in Gift Aid!

Waverley Walkway is lined with personalised stones - a permanent feature of the
School, one which will be enjoyed by our community for many years to come. This
is a great opportunity to celebrate links with Nottingham High Society as well as
supporting our work to create opportunities for children who, without financial
assistance, would be denied their opportunity to attend the School.

Attendance in School



If you know in advance that your child is going to be absent
from School, please apply for an Exeat by emailing
exeat@nottinghamhigh.co.uk. If your child is ill or

unexpectedly absent, please telephone the School Reception
on 0115 978 6056 before 8.40am on every day they will not

be attending and we will update our registers.

Prayer Meetings



The prayer support group meets regularly, and all are
welcome. Please contact Helen Bromley

(Helen.bromley@sky.com or 07816164550) for details or to
join our mailing list. 






Social Media

Don’t forget that you can follow us on social media to keep
up-to-date with what’s happening at the school. Please do feel
free to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, Instagram and Flickr. A
full list of all Nottingham High School departmental social
media accounts is available on our website.

iParent and iStudent



iParent and iStudent are extensions from iSams and will give
you access to important information anytime, anyplace,

anywhere. Download the iParent app from your mobile phone
app store for free!

PARENT NOTICES
SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS

If you would like to contribute a story to our newsletter, we'd love to hear from you! 
Please get in touch at marketing@nottinghamhigh.co.uk 

To order your stone 
please visit our website.

Pick Up and Drop Off



Parents, please be considerate to our neighbours
during collection and drop off at Valley Road.

Update your Information



Should you need to update any of your information that
we hold on record, please email our Data Manager at

brearley.za@nottinghamhigh.co.uk. 
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https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/nottinghamhigh/?utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=refmailshare
https://oldnottinghamians.co.uk/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B9EBOfZ_jis
mailto:Helen.bromley@sky.com
https://www.facebook.com/NottsHigh
https://twitter.com/NottsHigh
https://www.instagram.com/nottshigh/
https://www.flickr.com/photos/nottshigh/albums
https://oldnottinghamians.co.uk/
https://oldnottinghamians.co.uk/
https://oldnottinghamians.co.uk/


 SENIOR SCHOOL NEWS
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F E A T U R E D  V I D E O

Watch our Spring Concert

https://youtu.be/9EE9GNrJnuI
https://youtu.be/9EE9GNrJnuI
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL6vVQKRsewMxZ7jHONYT91YxWUePgaQwv
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PL6vVQKRsewMxZ7jHONYT91YxWUePgaQwv

